S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
On Monday 4th June 2018 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr D Price, Mr K Reynolds, Mr M Narborough, Mrs D Gotts, Mr S Wells, Mr S Scales, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) Mr P Bland (Chairman) late arrival.
Mr & Mrs Threlfall
Apologies:  Mr A Evans and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 14th May 2018:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Narborough seconded by Mr Reynolds with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: Mr Price said that he knew Mr & Mrs Threlfall.
5. To receive questions from the Public: Discussions as per Planning Application No 18/00652/F
6. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

18/00652/F
54 Willow Road, South Wootton
Demolition of existing single storey garage and replacement with two storey extension and front extension.
In the absence of Mr Bland, Mr Price introduced Mr & Mrs Threlfall and asked if they would like to make any comments. Mr Threlfall introduced himself and said that they live at 52 Willow Road and had come to the meeting to talk about the proposed extension at the neighbouring property, 54 Willow Road. He had written a letter of objection (circulated to members) and sent this to the Borough Council.

Mr Threlfall said there were a number of issues with the proposed development, he said that the proposed external wall of the extension would be built on the boundary line and the footings and excavation would be on their land, this they have not given permission for. This wall would greatly affect their appreciation of their property, causing a claustrophobic feel to the property/garden, and be very overbearing.
The proposed roof slopes down towards his property - 52 Willow Road, causing issues with the guttering and the eaves, as they overhang the face of a wall and, normally, project beyond the side of a building, the eaves form an overhang which would throw water clear of the walls and onto their property. Also this would create a very dark damp area of the garden that would suffer from more shading due to the new proposed roof height.
Mr Threlfall explained that several years ago there had been a dispute with previous neighbours regarding the fence which runs in front of their property, this involved Mr & Mrs Threlfall installing a new fence with both sides situated within their boundary. For the proposed extension to go ahead 6 – 8 feet of this fence would need to be removed. This they will not allow.
The two storey extension would reduce light into the dining room, which is used also for several chamber music groups. Natural daylight is preferable for reading music and would significantly impair the view and light. Effects would also be noticed in the front upstairs bedroom, causing loss of natural daylight.

With the position of their property on a corner plot, any major building works carried out at number 54 Willow Road, would cause major disruption and access problems.

The proposed front porch extension would go out beyond the front building line of properties along the road and would look out of place and cause shadowing over number 52 Willow Road. 
After lengthy discussion Mr Scales proposed that the Planning Committee object to the Planning Application at 54 Willow Road, this was seconded by Mr Reynolds, with one abstention, all remaining members were in agreement.
Decision:  Object to the Application 
· By virtue of the restricted size of the site the proposed development would comprise an unacceptably cramped form of development that would have significant harmful impacts on the neighbouring property. Contrary to South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan Policy H3. 

· The proposed extension outer walls would be built on the boundary perimeter, causing the footings to encroach into neighbouring property. 

· The outer wall would greatly affect the neighbours appreciation of their property causing a claustrophobic feel to the property/garden and be overbearing.

· The proposed roof slopes down towards the property at 52 Willow Road, causing issues with the guttering and the eaves, as they overhang the face of a wall and, normally, project beyond the side of a building, the eaves form an overhang which would throw water clear of the walls and into the property at number 52 Willow Road creating a very dark damp area of the garden that would suffer from more shading due to the new proposed roof height.

· As the proposed two storey extension is longer than the current wall, demolition of the existing fence would be required. Permission has not been given for this to take place.
· The proposed two storey extension would result in overshadowing/loss of outlook of the neighbouring property.

· The proposed extension would result in loss of sunlight into the neighbouring garden.
· With the position of the property any major building works carried out would cause major disruption and access problems to the residents of 52 Willow Road.

· The proposed front porch extension would go out beyond the front building line of properties along the road and would look out of place and cause shadowing to number 52 Willow Road. 
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
18/00965/F
South Wootton Takeaway, 17 Nursery Lane, South Wootton  
Sub-division of disused ground and first floor areas to form a new dwelling with associated external remedial works
Decision:  Support the Application 

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
18/00965/F

20 Avon Road, South Wootton  
Proposed contemporary side extension and alterations to existing dwelling.
Decision:  Defer the decision until the next Planning Meeting on 18th June 2018
Village Hall Extension Plans

The Planning Committee agreed to the detailed drawing and the specification supplied by Matt Sturgeon. Once ratified the application will be submitted to the Borough Council and the building works will go out to tender.
The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
18/00247/F
42 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton

Extension to existing property. 
18/00495/F
Hilltops – 85 Nursery Lane, South Wootton

Variation of condition 2 of planning permission 16/01858/F to replace approved drawings with amended design.

18/00582/F

Brookfield – 5 Grimston Road

Single storey extension to dwelling, conversion of existing garage to gym/office following demolition of existing conservatories.

18/00627/F

57 Ullswater Avenue, South Wootton

Two storey extension to dwelling.

With all the proposed development planned for South Wootton, a resident had asked if the Borough Council Planning Committee members have copies of the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan. After investigation Mr Alan Gomm of the Borough Council has advised the Parish Council that when the Neighbourhood Plan went to cabinet a web link was provided to members so they can refer to the context. Once agreed the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan was made available on the BC website, to which all members have instant access.

7.  To discuss Highways Issues: 
Mr Narborough reported that the railings at the Oak Avenue crossing have been hit and damaged and asked if the situation could be reported to the NCC Highways team. Mrs Cornwell said she would deal with the matter.
Mr Wells reported that the Lighting Column directly opposite the Willow Road entrance on Oak Avenue had been knocked over. Mrs Cornwell said she would report the matter to our Lighting Engineers.

Mr Narborough asked if the verges on the left hand side of Grimston Road as you go towards Knight’s Hill could be cut, the grass is again very high and isolates the Bus Stop opposite Sandy Lane. Mrs Cornwell said she would report this through to the Highways team.

A few weeks ago the brambles and verges along Castle Rising Road were mentioned as they need some attention. Mr Narborough asked if we had spoken with Castle Rising Parish Council about the matter. Mrs Cornwell said that she had spoken with the Clerk and been informed that they would take a look and take necessary action. Mrs Cornwell said she would chase the situation.

Mrs Gotts asked when the donated SwiB Bench would be installed; Mrs Cornwell said it was scheduled for installation later this week.

It was also asked when the new Bus Shelter planned for St Augustine’s Way would be installed. Mrs Cornwell said that NCC is working with Able Engineering and the ground base should be installed over the coming weeks. Once this is complete the shelter can be installed.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.00pm.

 8.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 18th June 2018, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
18th June 2018
       
  


                                      Chairman
